KINGS ROW HOMEOWNERS ASSOCATION 
ANNUAL MEETING 
Missouri Heights Community League
November 1, 2014

Pursuant to notice, the annual meeting of the Kings Row HOA was held at the Missouri Heights Community League School House, Carbondale, Colorado, on Saturday, November 1st, 2014 beginning at 6:00 pm.

Board Members Present: Peter May, Gina White, Carolyn Dahlgren, Tom Hazard and Krystle Ortell (Recording Secretary)

The following proxies stated who was allowed to vote the proxy and the lot represented:
· Peter May				Lots: 5, 20, 33, 36, 39, 40, 42
· Gina White			Lots: 31, 46, 47, 
· Carolyn Dahlgren			Lots: 25
· Richard Leety			Lots: 18
· 12 proxies total were received

The following HOA members were present and able to vote:
	Peter May & Carol Nieuwenhuizen	Lot 12
Carolyn Dahlgren			Lot 2
Tom & Julie Hazard			Lot 17
Gina White				Lot 45
	Connie Wood				Lot 29
	Richard & Jean Leety			Lot 34
	Patrick & Becky Chase			Lot 3
	Ryan Turner & Antonia Cooper	Lot 9
	Tim & Mimi Trombatore		Lot 43
	Page & Joel Cook			Lot 14
	Susan Cuseo				Lot 23
	Sylvia Wendrow			Lot 19
	Kathy Sydoryk				Lot 10
	Bill & Liz Phillips			Lot 44
	Gerald Fielding			Lot 16
	Molly & Toby Bartholow		Lot 38

Krystle Ortell, Recording Secretary announced that a quorum WAS present.
	



President’s Report

Peter May reported on a number of items from the 2014 year:
1. Removed barbed wire and posts from between North and South Kings Row Avenue
2. Replaced the pump on the newest well
3. Irrigation blow out and valve replacement performed by Tom Hazard
a. Valves need replaced due to silt in the soil 
4. Karp, Neu, Hanlon has been hired to represent the HOA; more specifically by Jeffrey Conklin
5. Tank Inspection
a. Potable divers did the inspection and rated the tank at fair 
b. The tank needs to be drained, sandblasted and painted with 3 coats 
c. The tank will be unusable for at least one month
i. It takes approximately 3 weeks for the paint to dry/cure
d. The cost will be approximately $25,000-30,000
e. The months of either June or September were recommend for the work to be performed
i. Tom Hazard will look at the water records to see how long it would take to empty the tank to avoid filling it completely and then draining it
ii. Gina White will look at the water logs to see what month (June or September) the water is least used
6. Reserve Study
a. Association Reserves was hired to perform a Reserve Study
b. The goal is to determine how much money is needed in the reserves to avoid a special assessment
i. Carolyn Dahlgren summarized that the Board was informally informed by the Road and Bridge Department that the HOA may need to move the irrigation pipes due to the fact that they are in the county road right of way
ii. The Board offered to have the HOA maintain the ditches; the R&B Department approved; however the Board needs to determine the cost of insurance before pursuing
c. The homeowners determined that they would like to receive the reserve study via email
7. Covenants
a. Peter May advised the homeowners that the Board feels the covenants need to be modernized and that the current covenants may not be in compliance with state law
b. The Board will take the next year to revise the covenants and the new covenants will be voted on at the 2015 Annual Meeting



Budget for 2015

Krystle Ortell (recording secretary) presented two budgets.  

One budget proposed a quarterly due increase of $25.00/quarter/lot making the total dues per quarter = $325.00.  The other budget proposed reallocating the dues and keeping the quarterly dues at $300.00/quarter/lot  

The reason for either an increase or a reallocation is due to an increase in spending out of the “general” fund.  The increase is mainly because of hiring an attorney for the 2015 year, increased bookkeeping/secretary costs and the need to create a functioning website

Richard Leety motioned to approve a due increase to $325.00 per quarter/lot beginning with the 1st quarter of 2015; Toby Batholow second; all were in favor

Gerald Fielding motioned to approve the 2015 budget; Becky Chase second; all were in favor

2014 Meeting Minutes

Becky Chase motioned to approve the meeting minutes from November 10, 2013 and January 18, 2014; Richard Leety second; all were in favor

Covenants

The Board feels that the covenants need to be updated due to an evolving community and because the covenants may not be in compliance with state laws.
1. Noxious Weeds – state law requires that noxious weeds be sprayed; a covenant regarding this needs to be added
2. Potable Water – state law requires a back flow device if irrigation water and potable water are connected; a covenant regarding this needs to be added
3. The goals is to establish covenants that will then be enforced
4. The Board will be reaching out to the homeowner’s throughout the year via email 

Gerald Fielding motioned to approve the review/rewrite of the covenants as a whole; Mimi Trombatore second; all were in favor

Unpaid Assessments

Krystle Ortell (recording secretary) reported that currently there are three homeowners in arrears.

[bookmark: _GoBack]State law requires that an HOA provide a payment plan to homeowners that are in arrears.  Currently, the HOA does not have a payment plan in place.  Carolyn Dahlgren and Jeff Conklin (Karp, Neu, Hanlon) will continue to work to provide a payment plan resolution
1. Two payment plan resolutions were provided to the homeowners.  The Board asked that the homeowners review the payment plan resolution(s) and contact Carolyn Dahlgren with any questions, comments or concerns

The homeowners feel that the consequences for non-payment are not strict enough.  The HOA asked the Board to consider rewriting the covenant regarding non-payment (Covenant 15 – Kings Row Homeowners Association)
1. Specifically mentioned was sending a delinquent homeowner to collection so that the delinquent homeowner would receive a ding against their credit

Next Board Meeting

The next board meeting will be at Gina White’s Residence – 1096 Kings Row Avenue on December 3rd at 7 pm

Antonia Cooper and Gerald Fielding volunteered to be on the board

Becky Chase motioned to reelect the current board (Peter May, Carolyn Dahlgren, Tom Hazard and Gina White) and to add additional members (Antonia Cooper and Gerald Fielding); Julie Hazard second; all were in favor

Adjournment

Bill Phillips motioned to adjourn at 7:30 pm; Peter May second; all were in favor
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